
 

 

 

Public Administration Circular No: 19/90 

 

Ministry of Public Administration, 

Provincial Councils & Home Affairs 

Independence Square 

Colombo 07. 

 

16 March, 1990 

 

To: All Secretaries to Ministries, 

Chief Secretaries of Provincial Councils, 

Secretaries to Governors, 

Heads of Departments, 

Govt. Agents, 

Regional Commissioners of Local Government, 

Secretaries of Provincial Public Service Commission, 

Secretary of Local Government Service Commission and  

Chairmen of Corporations. 

 

 

Use of Official Bungalow Telephones 
 

Government has decided that officers should pay 10% of the official bungalow 

telephone charges. Officers who make private calls exceeding this limit should be called 

upon to pay for the extra private calls on declarations of honour made by them. 

 

02. This decision will be effective from 01. 01. 1990 . 

03. Please bring the contents of this circular to the notice of all officers who have 

been provided with Official Bungalow Telephones. 

 

 

 

Sgd:  P.N.M. Fernando 

                     Secretary 

Ministry Of Public Administration, 

Provincial Councils and Home Affairs. 

 

 

Wimal Amarasekera 

Director of Establishments. 

 


